
Project Update: October 2011 
 
A permits arrangement has been made. Formal request letter for permission to enter the 
national park has been sent from my office (LIPI) to the Merapi National Park Office (BTNGM) in 
early October 2011.  
 
On 19 October, I flew from Bali to go to the Merapi National Park office to do presentation of 
the research plans.  There were 17 people at the presentation, including from Faculty of 
Forestry Conservation Department Gadjah Mada University. 
 
The SIMAKSI or permits were agreed on 20th October 2011.  
 
 


